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Annual Meeting of the United States Golf Association
Green Section

The annual meeting of the United States Golf Association Green
Section will be held in New York City at the Hotel Biltmore on Fri-
day, January 10, 1930. In the past few years the annual winter meet-
ing has consisted of three sessions, two on Friday and one on Satur-
day morning, at each of which th.ere have been addresses on various
subj ects related to golf course maintenance. For the coming meeting
it is planned to limit the formal program to a single session. T}llS
reduction is considered advisable chiefly because of the recent develop-
ment of the summer meetings. The new experimental and demonstra-
tion turf gardens under the supervision of the Green Section have
afforded a new means for presenting information of value to those
interested in turf culture under widely different climatic conditions.
It is felt that most turf problems can be much more effectually dis-
cussed where methods and results are available for first-hand exami-
nation and comparison than is possible in assembly halls. During the
past summer the Green Section staff, through the medium of two large
sectional meetings at Washington and Chicago and local meetings on
its demonstration gardens, was offered an opportunity to discuss turf
problems with well over 600 individuals representing golf clubs scat-
tered throughout the country. In addition to the large number
reached in this manner the Green Section work has been carried to
many hundreds during the past year through visits of interested indi-
viduals to the turf gardens at vVashington and Chicago at times other
than the summer meeting days; through visits to golf clubs by the
Green Section staff; and by meetings of many sectional organizations
at 'which members of the Green Section staff have been invited to dis-
cuss their work. Since this method has proved so satisfactory this
year both from the standpoint of those who attend these meetings and
the Green Section staff, and since every indication points to even
larger attendance at such meetings next season, it has been decided
to condense the program at the indoor winter meeting.

The formal program of the Green Section meeting will begin
promptly at 1 o'clock Friday afternoon. A resume will be given of
the Green Section activities for the year, together with a brief sum-
mary of the more interesting experimental results. Following the
Green Section reports there will be a short program by four speakers:
Dr. K. F. Kellerman, associate chief of the Bureau of Plant Industry,
will discuss scientific agricultural developments and their-application
to greenkeeping; Prof. F. H. Hillman, of the seed labotatory of the
United States Department of Agriculture, will speak on the 'problem
of bent seed production, identification, and adulteration; Mr. Cor-
nelius S. Lee, Tuxedo Park, N. Y., who is chairman of the green com-
mittee of the Jekyl Island Club, Brunswick, Ga., and Dr. T. P. Hin-
man, for many years chairman of the green committee of the Druid
Hills Golf Club, Atlanta, Ga., will discuss southern golf turf problems.
During Friday morning and the afternoon following the program,
ihe Green Section will have on display in the hotel an exhibit of vari-
ous golf course grass seeds, fertilizers, different types and constitu-
ents of soils, and other items pertaining to turf maintenance. As at
all other meetings sponsored by the Green Section, attendance is not
limited to membership in the United States Golf Association.


